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v Dear Parents and Carers, 
The weeks are passing by and the school calendar is getting busier – it has been non-stop this week with 
more creative events and activities. Please keep a check on the left hand side of the newsletter and the 
school calendar here for all of the remaining dates. 
Please remember that Friday 27th June is an Inset day, meaning the children are not in school.  
 

European Day: Year 4 made their way around Europe last Friday, when the children dressed to represent 
different countries and sample a variety of European foods. Whilst learning key facts, the children and staff 
had much fun. Thank you parents for the organising brilliant costumes, you can see these below. 
 

Lower School Sports Day: Thank you to everyone who attended the Lower School Sports on Tuesday 
morning. As always, it was a great event, where the children impressed all of the adults. Everyone took part 
and cheered each other on. The toddlers’ race was brilliant, too – with some focused competitors eager to 
take part. Well done, and many thanks to our Year 6 children who helped to run the activities and to all of 
the staff for their organisation, and especially to Mr Wallace. 
 

Boys’ Football v OPJS: The boys had a nerve-wracking day on Tuesday, waiting to travel to OPJS for a critical 
league match. On leaving, accompanied by Mr Farrier and Mr Wallace, they were definitely up for it, and 
were committed to playing at their best. Read on for Mr Farrier’s report, it’s a good one.  
 

Year 2 Out and About: All of our Year 2 children had the opportunity to visit No 1 The Royal Crescent, this 
week.  They were learning more about their enquiry ’What Makes Bath Beautiful?’ Their recall of what they has 
learnt about the Georgians was impressive. Throughout, the children demonstrated responsible and respectful 
behaviours – Miss Williams and Mrs O’Gara were delighted with the children’s conduct, and their resilience to 
walk into Bath, and back.  
 

Year 3 Out and About: Following on from a visit from the Victoria Art Gallery, this week the Year 3 children 
visited the Holborne Museum, on Wednesday. After a full day of exploring the museum and being involved 
in creative workshops, each child came back to school with a beautifully crafted clay Greek shield. They are 
intricate in design – we will share images next week. 
 

Whole School Sing-Up: On Wednesday, the whole school participated in the global Sing-Up Day celebration. 
The children learnt and performed ‘In Me I Trust’, as all schools did, and it was a stunning performance. They 
sang other songs, too, and the Year 1 and Year 2 choir also sang.  Thank you, Mrs Keep, for leading music in 
school and for planning this event – it was very special. Please listen to our school’s ‘In Me I Trust’ here . 
 

Books and Bagels: This morning, we were delighted to welcome families to read together and to enjoy a 
bagel and fruit. The event, to promote a love of reading was well very attended.  Thank you to all who came. 
And to the Reading Team for organising this event. It coincided with our Everyone Active dance session in 
the hall – but as families moved between the two activities, it brought even more joy to everyone. 
 

The School Allotment: Each Tuesday, after hours, parents and children have kindly come back to school to 
plant, weed and water the school allotment at the top of the field. It is looking so much better. We are all 
very grateful for everyone’s help, and especially that of Lucy Anderson and Stephanie Meats who are 
coordinating the team effort. There is still time to add your name to the list of volunteers below, should you 
like to help. 
 

NPSA Update: Thank you for all of the donations in return for Mufti, today. These are for the stalls at the 
Circus on Tuesday and Wednesday, next week. Tickets have almost sold out and the remaining ones can be 
purchased via Rally Up. A raffle will also take place with some fantastic prizes to be won, tickets can be 
purchased here. The Summer BBQ will take place this evening, thank you to everyone who has helped plan 
the event. Tom Dunn - Bath legend, has switched a rugby ball for a pair of tongs to cook and serve up the 
hog roast.  We are incredibly grateful that, after a winning season ending with the spectacular match last 
Saturday, he can afford his time to support our school. Thank you, Tom – and many congratulations from the 
whole Newbridge community. The NPSA AGM is taking place on 1st July, we would like as many parents as 
possible to come along to help shape our plans going forward. On 4th July, our annual NPSA Festival of 
Football is taking place after school. All information can be found on the poster below.  
 

Hot Weather: This looks set to continue next week. Please ensure your child has a filled water bottle, a  
hat, and sun cream applied before school. We will again ensure plenty of shade.  
 
 

Wishing you a good weekend, 
 

Gill Kennaugh 
 

 
 

Term 6 
Tuesday 24th June 
4B Forest School 

 

Tuesday 24th June 
NPSA Circus 4pm and 6pm 

 

Thursday 26th June 
Upper School Sports 
2OG Forest School  

Friday 27th June 
Inset Day School Closed 

Tuesday 1st July 
2R Forest School 

NPSA AGM 7.30pm 
Thursday 3rd July 

Moving on Morning 
4BA Forest School 

Friday 4th July 
NPSA Football Tournament 

Monday 7th July 
Last Week of clubs 

Tuesday 8th July 
2OG Forest School 
Thursday 10th July 

Year 6 Choir to Stratton House 
4B Forest School 

 

9th and 10th July at 6pm 
 

Year 6 Production 2025 
 

Thursday 17th July 4.30pm to 
6.00pm 

Year 6 Leavers’ Tea 2025 
 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 
Monday 21st July 1.45pm 

 

Last Day of the Year 
 

Tuesday 22nd July 
Inset Day – school closed to 

children 
 
 
 

 

Inset Days 2025/26 
Tuesday 2nd September 

2025 
Friday 24th October 2025 

Monday 5th January 
2026 

Friday 26th June 2026 
Wednesday 22nd July. 

2026 
 

All of the dates for the 
remainder of the year 
can be found on the 

calendar on the website, 
here. 

 
Please click here for the 

term dates. 
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STARS OF THE WEEK

 1DO – Annabel B,  Toby S   1G – April H, Hettie M 
 

2OG – Ava LR, Layla J 
 

       2R – Juliette SL, Ted P 

3DE – Luke W, Marc R 
 

 3M – Chloe B, Jacob SG 
 

    4B – Beau G, Hannah M 
 

       4BA – Javier W, Joe M 

5HK–Arthur L, Audrey E       5F – James L, Niki P 
 

6KR – Marley G, Rhed M  
 

       

      6N – Eli R, Will B 

PE Stars of the Week:  
Benji B 4B, Ernie B 4B 

 

Music Stars of the Week:  
Olivia K 5F, Ronnie H 5F 

Bees – Arthur B, Ezra S           Ladybirds – Betty H, Charlie H  

HUGE 
CONGRATULATIONS 

TOM DUNN  
and FAMILY  

 
Well done to Tom Dunn, 

his family and all at  
Bath Rugby. 

Sophia and Toby were 
very proud to share their 
exciting weekend in our 

school assembly. 
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Lower School Sports  
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Newbridge Footballers Set High Bar in the League! 
 

As the Bath Schools’ Invitational League comes down to goal difference this year, the Newbridge football team 
played their part, posting a very impressive 5-0 away win to Oldfield Park Juniors.  
 

Starting the game 1 goal difference worse off than table-topping Moorlands, Newbridge knew that scoring 
goals was more vital the ever. Despite very hot conditions and an unpredictable playing surface, all 14 boys 
were up to the task and dug deep to deliver. 
 

The first half was understandably nervy and despite playing some very good football, goal scoring chances 
were hard to come by.  A 1-0 lead at half time was thanks to another clever finish from Flynn, whose fast feet 
and turn, beat the OPJ keeper. 
 

The second half was much more composed, and the boys relaxed and played the football that has seen them 
enjoy such success over the past 2 years. In the third quarter, a lovely goal from Ollie was followed by a truly 
route 1 goal from goalkeeper James, who booted the ball over all the outfield players and saw it bounce over 
the opposition keeper. 
 

The final quarter was played with high energy by both teams, and two more goals from Flynn, his hattrick 
being wrapped up with a wonderful solo run and shot, gave Newbridge the win they deserved and a 4-goal 
advantage over Moorlands. 
 

So, all eyes are now on the final match of the season, Moorlands v WASPS (date TBA). With WASPS fighting for 
the silver medals, and Moorlands going for the league, it is guaranteed to be a tense league finale! 
 
Players of the Day: 
Stripes: 
James W. Safe hands, great saves, and topped off with a fine goal! 
Jake S.  Clever wing play and crosses, worked hard throughout. 
 

Reds:  
Flynn N. A crucial hattrick, full of running and energy, and great team play. 
Charlie R. Solid defending and passing, ran relentlessly to protect a clean sheet. 
 

Football v Oldfield Park 

The Team:  
Arthur L, Ben T, Will 
B, Charlie R, Sam R, 
Ollie A, Barney P, 
Jake S, James W, 
Tom C, Flynn N, 

Harry B, Tommy E 
and Rhed M 
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Year 4 Wow Day 
Last week, Year 4 finished off their enquiry 
“What Makes European Countries Unique” 
with a Wow Day. Thank you to Amelie R for 
her report below on how the day went; “Wow 
Day was amazing! We got to dress in different 
European Clothes instead of uniform. Then 
we had a fashion show. We mixed classes and 
made fact files in pairs, which was good 
because we got to talk to new people. Next, 
we had our European Café which was the 
best! We got to try lots of different European 
foods like scones, chocolate, olives and 
gnocchi, but not all in one mouthful! We all 
thought it was one of the best school days”! 
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We had a fantastic turnout at the school allotment on Tuesday evening. We cleared two more beds 
and planted squash, marrow, raspberry and courgette plants (fingers crossed the caterpillars don’t 
get to them first—though the children did a brilliant job re-homing them to wilder areas!). We were 
also delighted to receive a kind donation of tomato plants over the wall from a local resident. A big 
thank you to Stephanie and Esther, Chris and Emma, Lora, Rob, Zeke and Solly, Ottilie, and Helen for 
all their brilliant help! 
 

Allotment Team Update 

As part of our enquiry last term, 
Chloe made this amazing model 
of the Pantheon! 
"I love making things and it was 
a really interesting enquiry so I 
wanted to make something for 
it. We got some clay and 
modelled it into a Zeus statue. It 
was hard to make it stand up so 
we used cardboard to make it 
stable. We made the building 
out of card and painted over it. I 
felt really proud of myself once 
it was done!" Chloe, 3M 
 

The Pantheon 
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Girls’ Futsal has been going from strength to strength at Newbridge with new players joining the fast paced 
and action-packed fun on Thursday mornings.  
 

Many of the girls will then be transferring their Futsal skills back into the grass Football game this term with 
the A Team hosting OPJS in the BANES plate and the Development Team taking on WASPS in another 
friendly.  
MrWallace 

Key Stage 2 Futsal 
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